

                              WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION




      BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

                       FLAHERTY SENSABAUGH BONASSO LAW OFFICE-CHARLESTON




           JUNE 6, 2013-12:00 NOON


       MINUTES


The meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President Tracey Weber, who was participating by telephone conference call, on June 6, 2013, at 12:00 Noon at the law office of Flaherty Sensabaugh Bonasso in Charleston.


Vice President Harry Hatfield and Secretary/Treasurer Steve White were in attendance. Participating by telephone conference call were Judge Michael Aloi, Jodie Boylen, Ancil Ramey, John Shott and David Webb. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder were also in attendance, as well as Jamie O’Connor, Financial Consultant, on the conference call. 


The first item on the Agenda was a review of the Minutes of the previous Board of Directors meeting which had been held on March 7, 2013. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Minutes of the meeting be approved as presented.

Secretary/Treasurer White gave the financial report for the time period of July 1, 2012 through May 28, 2013 of the current 2012-13 fiscal year, as well as projections through June 30, 2013. There were a few revenue and expense items listed with the overall forecast for a few thousand dollars in excess income. 

He then went over the budget proposal for the July 1, 2013-June 30, 2014 fiscal year. It was a basic budget with a very small surplus. After additional comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the 2012-13 financial report and to approve the 2013-14 budget.

For the Report of the Strategic Planning Committee, President Weber made a presentation and stated that the past year had been a second successful one as the Bar Foundation had sold its two facilities and gotten out of the real estate business as it placed the proceeds in an Investment Fund. In focusing on its objective of providing grants to improve the administration of justice, the Bar Foundation had distributed more than $175,000 in grants in the past five years, including the initiation of the Public Service Scholarship at the WVU College of Law. Additionally, the second Lunch and Laughs with a Legal Legend, honoring Dean Emeritus John Fisher, and the second ALPS Lawyer Leadership Institute had been immensely successful. The Bar Foundation is continuing to work on a mentoring program using Bar Foundation Fellows and American Bar Association Fellows to assist younger lawyers.   


Investment Fund Committee Chairperson Ramey lead a discussion regarding the money placed in the Fund. At the Board’s direction, the Committee had reviewed the status of the Fund that currently consisted solely of bond instruments and had received input and suggestions from Mr. O’Connor, the Financial Consultant. The normal distribution for charitable organizations is 60-70% in equities. After some comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to place 20% of the Investment Fund in equities, utilize the London Equity Group and consider additional changes in the future.
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Mr. Shott, a member of the Grants Committee, gave its report that the Board had previously approved a $5,000 grant to The Law Works legal education program on public television, and a $2,500 grant to the Liberty Day constitutional issues program in the state’s public school system, as well as holding a joint conference call with the Strategic Planning Committee to consider a grant application from the WV State Bar’s Lawyer Assistance Program. After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the continuation of the Bar Foundation’s Public Service Scholarship at the WVU College of Law in the approximate amount of $17,630 and to approve a challenge grant in the amount of $5,000 per year for a five year period to the Lawyer Assistance Program with the stipulations that the funds not be used for personnel salary and benefits as required in the Bar Foundation grant application guidelines, that the Program pursue other sources of funding and that the Bar Foundation grant would be provided as “last in” after the Program had financial commitments for the $45,000 contained in its annual budget proposal.( Judge Aloi and Ms. Boylen abstained from the discussion and from voting on the matter because of their current interactions with the WV State Bar and the Lawyer Assistance Program.)

President Weber requested a report from the Nominating Committee for the Officers to serve for the 2013-14 year. Vice President Hatfield stated that the Committee recommended the following persons to serve as Officers for the 2013-14 year:



President-Harry Hatfield-Madison


Vice President-Steve White-South Charleston 


Secretary/Treasurer-Ancil Ramey-Huntington

A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the Officers for the 2013-14 year.

Vice President Hatfield was called upon to offer his Committee appointments for the upcoming year. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to re-appoint Ms. Allen, Richard Bolen and John Shott as the Grants Committee, the Officers (President Hatfield, Vice President White and Secretary/Treasurer Ramey), Ms. Boylen, Mr. Flaherty, Mr. Gray and Mr. Webb as the Strategic Planning Committee, Judge Aloi, President Hatfield and Secretary/Treasurer Ramey as the Bar Foundation Fellows Nominating Committee,  the three Officers to serve as the Audit Committee, Secretary/Treasurer Ramey, Vice President White and Ms. Boylen as the Investment Fund Committee and Vice President White, Secretary/Treasurer Ramey and Ms. Santa Barbara as the Nominating Committee.
The next item on the agenda was the Executive Director’s Report. Mr. Tinder stated that the Marriott Hotel had provided a date for the 16th Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner on Thursday, April 24, 2014. After some comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to have the Dinner on April 24, 2014 at the Marriott Hotel in Charleston. He also presented proposals for the Board to consider regarding the annual audit and the monthly bank reconciliations. After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to hire Herman and Cormany to do the annual audit and to hire Gibbons and Kawash to do the monthly bank reconciliations. He read cards of appreciation from Lily Hill and Sue Seibert Farnsworth regarding the Lunch and Laugh donations that had been made to student scholarship funds at the WVU College of Law in the names of Phil Hill and Ms. Seibert Farnsworth.
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The Board then considered a request from the WV Bar Association to again sponsor the Fellows Luncheon on August, 2013, for ABA Fellows and Bar Foundation Fellows during its Annual Convention. 
After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to make a $150 grant to the WV Bar Association to be a sponsor of the Fellows Luncheon.

Under Other Business, it was reported that work continues to be done regarding a mentoring program which would utilize Bar Foundation Fellows and American Bar Association Fellows with the possibility of coordinating it with Federal Court Judges in the Northern District.
President Weber requested that Mr. Tinder leave the meeting room in order for the Board to discuss personnel matters. Mr. Tinder left the meeting room. After some period of time, the Board had Mr. Tinder return. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to enter into an Employment Contract with Mr. Tinder as a part-time employee for the 2013-14 fiscal year with the same terms and conditions as the current year and that Mr. Tinder be provided with a bonus reimbursement of reasonable expenses in the amount of $3,000 during calendar year 2013.
There were comments made praising President Weber for his excellent leadership during the past year. 
President Weber announced that the meetings of the Board of Directors for the 2013-14 year would be held at 12:00 Noon at the Flaherty Sensabaugh Bonasso law offices in Charleston on the following dates:

September 5, 2013
December 5, 2013
March 6, 2014
June 5, 2014
                             

 There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.

